## Roads Committee Community Meeting

Monday Nov. 19, 2012

Village Hall 7:00 PM

Meeting came to order at 7:00 PM.

## Attendants:

Mayor Goncy, Dawn Blakeney, Don Polyak, Ron Fenn, Dave Krock, Jim Robinson, 13 residents of Ashbrooke, 1 resident of Brandywine.

Engineer Dave Krock gave a 40 minute presentation regarding the road maintenance and ditching projects that were completed this summer. He reviewed the funding and grants processes and presented the current five year plan. A period for questions, concerns, and comments followed.

Several residents requested that an increase in millage for the road levy be considered and that the current 5 year plan be extended over a longer period of 10 years. The idea is to invest now in a more long term solution to better upgrade and upkeep the roads in the village.

Two Ashbrooke residents reported that the flooding conditions and drainage issues near their homes were greatly relieved by the current ditching work done in that area.

No meeting is scheduled for December. The January meeting is scheduled for Monday January 21, 2012 at 7:00 pm at the town hall for area #3.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:40.

Respectfully submitted Dawn M. Blakeney, Chair